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Livingston Village Out of School Care Project 
 AGM Minutes
	Date
	10  November 2016

	Time
	7:30 pm

	Location
	Community Room 1


Welcome and Apologies

a. Present:
Drew McLellan [DM] ; Elaine Daley [ED] ; Graeme Bell [GB]  ; Jodi Conor; [JC] ;  Leigh Johnston [LJ] Theresa Dinnes [TD] ;  Nikki Thom [NT]; Laura Melton [LM]
b. Apologies:

 Elaine Mackie [EM] ; Jacqui Sutherland [JS] ; Marlene  Boyd ; Julie Syme
1. Chairperson welcome & update

The Chair [Drew McLellan] welcomed everyone to the AGM – with a particularly warm welcome to LM as the only parent present who is not already on the committee, it is always greatly appreciated when parents do take the time to come.

Chair declared that it was a somewhat challenging year. The committee had had to undertake a Redundancy Consultation around the time of last year’s AGM and the unsettling effect of this rippled out throughout the rest of the year. Although the Committee took the decision not to carry out any redundancies there were staff changes. One member of staff left, and then a few months later a second member of staff resigned to take up a new post elsewhere. This resulted [after an unsuccessful] recruitment process in the first staff leaver returning to fill the vacancy. This did grant the children ion our care a degree of stability. Our Business Manager also resigned during this period and the Committee decided not to fill this vacancy, but to divide the workload between the Committee and the Play Manager.


There have also been some legislative initiatives that have had to be taken on board, such as Living Wage and Workplace Pensions. These continue to challenge us and we constantly strive to move forward and be as good as we possibly can be.

This summer saw a great deal of disruption to the premises as some modifications were carried out – including the fitting of a Community Kitchen. For our Summer Club this created an awful lot of disruption – especially when the work ran over schedule. Our staff coped incredibly well though and worked extremely hard to ensure that the children in our care still had a wonderful experience.

We have also tried several initiatives to increase our numbers but so far none have been terribly successful. Having said that we are still busy on most of our mid-week slots.
Drew informed the AGM that the club has changed its legal name – with the express permission of OSCR. We have dropped the4 “Primary School” [which was never used anyway] and our legal name now is Livingston Village Out of School Care Project. New banking and Money Laundering guidelines means that it is impossible to any transactions unless the names used match exactly. Tge addition of Primary School was causing confusion about our connection to LVPS so committee decided to drop it. Our official also known as name is now Little Villagers. This matches the reality of how we are referred to. 

Drew McLellan announced that this will be his last stint as Chair as within a few months he will no longer have any children in the Primary School or in Little Villagers. He has enjoyed his 4 years as Chair and wishes his successor much success.
2. Treasurers Report & Presentation of Accounts

Treasurer [Graeme Bell] presented our Annual Accounts for inspection. We have turned last year’s small loss into a profit [small] this year. This is largely on account of the reduced expenditure created by the reduction of the workforce by 2 employees. As ever we have [mostly] single income stream and a [Mostly] single expenditure stream, that being Fees and Wages So our current staffing level means that we can keep our head above water and start rebuilding our reserves to somewhere above the minimum.

Drew McLellan proposed that these Accounts be entered as satisfactory and accurate. The body of the meeting agreed. DM will now upload to OSCR for inspection and approval.

3. Office bearer roles to be filled

I. Chair – There were nominations for the role of Chair. DM said he will carry on until next meeting – as he has a few duties to fulfil first – but as he has no option but to leave by June 2017 at the latest it would be better for someone to take on the role now and DM has assured them he will support them in every way possible. Members will give the matter some though before the December meeting. Leigh Johnston asked if it was possible to share the role. DM said that he could see no reason why not. As long as someone takes on the duties of Chair then that is fine. He pointed out that in previous years there did used to be a Vice-Chair role simply to assist the Chair and help shoulder the duties.
II. Treasurer – not vacant
III. Secretary – not vacant

4. New committee members

Laura Melton stated that she would be willing to join the committee and assist in any way she can. She was formally Nominated by Theresa Dinnes and seconded by Elaine Daily. Drew McLellan welcomed Laura to the committee and said he would email out a Committee Handbook and set her up with a Little Villagers email address.

Drew McLellan said that another parent – had expressed an interest in joining the committee and he would follow this up. Nikki Thom said she would ask parents she thought might be interested and see if more members can be found throughout the year.
5. Questions from the Floor - none
6. AOCB – none
Drew McLellan thanked everyone for attending and called the meeting to a close
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